
 
 

ASTM TEST MONITORING BOARD MEETING 
June 17, 2002 

 
The Queen Elizabeth Hotel 

Montreal, Quebec 
Canada 

 
 
THIS DOCUMENT IS NOT AN ASTM STANDARD; IT IS UNDER CONSIDERATION WITHIN AN 
ASTM TECHNICAL COMMITTEE BUT HAS NOT RECEIVED ALL APPROVALS REQUIRED TO 
BECOME AN ASTM STANDARD.  IT SHALL NOT BE REPRODUCED OR CIRCULATED OR 
QUOTED, IN WHOLE OR IN PART, OUTSIDE OF ASTM COMMITTEE ACTIVITIES EXCEPT 
WITH THE APPROVAL OF THE CHAIRMAN OF THE COMMITTEE HAVING JURISDICTION 
AND THE PRESIDENT OF THE SOCIETY, COPYRIGHT ASTM, 100 BARR HARBOR DRIVE, 
WEST CONSHOHOCKEN, PA 19428-2959 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 

ASTM D02.B0.08, the Test Monitoring Board, met on Monday, June 17, 2002 at 5:15 p.m. in 
Galerie 3 of The Queen Elizabeth Hotel in Montreal, Quebec Canada.  There were eight voting members, 
three non-voting members and seven visitors present.  The attendance roster is shown in Attachment A.  
Minutes from the December 3, 2001 meeting were approved. 
 
 
MEMBERSHIP 
 

A review of membership revealed a need to elect (re-elect) five voting members by the end of 
2002.  Current members John Shipinski, Tom Cousineau, and Robert Sutherland are eligible for re-
election to two-year terms beginning January 1, 2003.  A new general interest candidate and one new user 
candidate will need to be identified.  The election will be conducted in the fall via a Subcommittee 
D02.B0 ballot. 
 
 
 ADMINISTRATIVE GUIDANCE COMMITTEE 
  

John Zalar presented the AGC report for Walter Groff (see Attachment B).  Final accounting for 
TMC FY 2001 showed a net gain of $540,810 against a forecast of $550,000. 

 
TMC FY 2002 started in February 2002 with a forecast deficit of <$80,000>.  Current deficit 

through April 2002 is <$40,044>.  The testing community is currently between categories, the reason for 
the deficit.  Income is tracking about as expected.  GF-4 is expected to have a positive impact on revenue 
as early as the fourth quarter of 2002.     
 
 
TECHNICAL GUIDANCE COMMITTEE 
 

Gordon Farnsworth reported that the TGC had not met since the last TMB meeting.  
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DATA COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 
 

John Zalar presented the DCC report for Frank Farber (see Attachment C).  The DCC is now 
developing process details to permit test result transmission via the Secure Socket Layer (SSL) 
protocol. 

 
 
TEST MONITORING CENTER 
 
 The TMC report is shown in Attachment D.  John Zalar reported that the TMC has received 
and processed over 16,000 gallons of reference oil during the past six months.  Blends of the 
Sequence VIB baseline calibration oil and high detergent flush oil were also completed. 
 

The TMC will provide support to the development of the GF-4 passenger car engine oil 
category.  This support includes participation in any required laboratory visits, matrix oil 
handling, development of data dictionaries and report forms, review and verification of matrix 
tests, web site posting of matrix data, and overall matrix project management and reporting. 
 

The TMC is now electronically distributing essentially all memos, information letters, 
and other technical documents using PDF format. 
 

TMC staffing remains at 17 regular full-time employees.  No changes to this headcount 
are forecast through 2004.    
 
 
BALLOTS 
 
 John Zalar reported that two Section 8 ballots were conducted during the past six months.  
The first ballot included one proposed Sequence IIIF information letter.  This letter received 
three disapprove votes and the Sequence IIIF Surveillance Panel has recommended that this 
ballot item be withdrawn.  The second ballot included 24 information letters issued by the TMC 
over the past six months.  No disapprove votes were received. Only one comment was received 
and was forwarded to the T-10 Surveillance Panel for consideration.  Ballot summaries are 
shown in Attachment E. 
 
 
REVIEW OF SCOPE AND OBJECTIVES 
 
 As directed by the chairman of Subcommittee D02.B0, the TMB reviewed its scope and 
objectives document, Regulations Governing the ASTM Test Monitoring System.  The scope and 
objectives of the Test Monitoring System were determined to be up to date.  John Zalar will 
investigate the need for editorial updates to sections of the document referencing ASTM and 
SAE. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
 There was no old business.       
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NEW BUSINESS 
 
 There was no new business. 
 
 
NEXT MEETING 
 
 The next meeting is scheduled for December 9, 2002 in Anaheim, California. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 5:40 p.m.    
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
       
 
      John L. Zalar, Secretary 
      ASTM Test Monitoring Board 
 
JLZ/jlz 
 
Attachments  
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ADMINISTRATIVE GUIDANCE COMMITTEE 
 

Report to the  
 

TEST MONITORING BOARD 
June 17, 2002 

 
The Administrative Guidance Committee (AGC) has not formally met since the June 
2001 ASTM meeting.  The AGC continues to address issues via telcon and e-mail.  The 
AGC has reviewed this report to the TMB, provided guidance, and is currently in 
agreement with the content. 
 
Current Membership of the AGC 
 
Walter Groff  Southwest Research Institute  (Chairman) 
Tom Boschert  Ethyl Corporation 
John Glaser  Perkin/Elmer Automotive Research   
Ken Pearson  ASTM 
Cliff Venier  Penzoil 
Lew Williams  Lubrizol 
John Zalar  TMC 
 
Review of the Responsibilities of the AGC 
 
To Advise the Administrator in the area of general business policies 
 
To advise the Administrator on finalizing the annual budget and manpower request and 
contract recommendations 
 
To prepare an annual evaluation and salary adjustment recommendation of the 
Administrator for presentation to the Board. 
 
TMC Financial Performance Data Update 
 
The TMC accounting period for Fiscal 2001 ended in January, 2002.  The final 
accounting for Fiscal 2000 showed a net gain of $540,810 for the year against a 
forecasted $550,000.  
 
Fiscal 2001 started in February, 2002 with a forecasted net deficit of  <$80,000>.  
Current deficit through April of 2002 is <$40,044>.  The testing community is currently 
between categories which is the reason for the deficit.  Income is tracking about as 
expected.  Next month will see invoicing for some bench tests which is done yearly and 
GF-4 will impact the revenue positively in the 3rd or 4th quarter of this year.  There are no 
alarms at this point.  However the TMC will continue to monitor the revenue and costs 
closely.  
 

jlz
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Action items 
 
1. Approval of Report 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Walter Groff 
Chairman, Administrative Guidance Committee 

 
 



 
 
 
MEMORANDUM: 02-056 
 
DATE: June 11, 2002 
 
TO: Mr. John Shipinski, ASTM Test Monitoring Board Chairman 
 
FROM: Frank M. Farber 
 
SUBJECT: Data Communications Committee Report 
 
 The Data Communications Committee (DCC) has met one time since the December 2001 ASTM 
meetings: April 25, 2002.  The following is a brief summary of the events, action items and 
recommendations brought forth at this meeting: 
 
  
• The Committee, through the Secure Socket Layer (SSL) Task Group, is developing process details to 

permit test result transmission via SSL .   
  
• This period, 92% of the tests reported to the TMC were received via the DCC Electronic Test  Report 

Transmission Model.       
 
• The TMC will be providing pdf fillable forms to the industry over the next period.  
 
• Attachment 1 shows the current scope and objectives of the DCC. 
 
• Action Item: Develop SSL protocol details.  
 
Future meeting schedule: 
October 10, 2002: Richmond, CA 
 
FMF/fmf 
 
c: J. L. Zalar 
ftp://ftp.astmtmc.cmu.edu/docs/Data_Communications_Committee/tmb_reports/astm_200206.pdf 

jlz
Attachment C



Attachment 1 
 
 

DATA COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 
 
 
Scope: 
 
 
To address industry wide computer related issues and provide a forum for discussion 
and subsequent technical solutions to aid in standardization of computer related 
activities and communications systems.   
 
To oversee, enhance and maintain the Electronic Test Report Transmission Model. 
 
Data Communications Committee Objectives 
 
Stabilization of Data Dictionaries – High Priority 

Beta Team 
Leader 

 
Test Area 

SR EG 

 
Status 

Expected  
Completion 

Date 

 

Current Test Area Revisions    Ongoing  
 
Medium – Low Priority 

Address 
Date 

Beta SSL testing 12-2002 
Digitized Photographs 4-2003 
Adobe replacement for Jetforms 10-2002 
Electronic Test Scheduling 12-2002 
Digitized Signatures 12-2004 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
MEMORANDUM: 02-048 
 
DATE: May 20, 2002 
 
TO: John Shipinski, Chairman, ASTM Test Monitoring Board 
 
FROM: John L. Zalar 
 
SUBJECT: ASTM TMC Semiannual Report 
 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE/FINANCIAL 
 
 The Test Monitoring Center audit for the period February 1, 2001 through January 31, 2002 was 
completed in April by Ernst and Young.  The outcome of the audit was favorable.  A copy of the audit 
report has been electronically distributed to the Test Monitoring Board mailing list. 
 
 There have been no personnel changes during the past six months.  The TMC staff count remains 
at 17 full-time employees.  The current organizational chart is shown as Attachment A.  
 
 
INFORMATION LETTERS 
 
 Information letter activity has been unusually high.  The following 24 information letters have 
been issued by the TMC since my last report. 
 
  Information Letter     Date Issued 
 
  Sequence IIIF No. 02-1       3/1/02 

Sequence IIIF No. 02-2       3/15/02 
  Sequence IIIF No. 02-3       4/23/02 
  Sequence IVA No. 02-1       2/12/02 
  Sequence IVA No. 02-2          4/5/02 
  Sequence VG No. 02-1       1/8/02 
  Sequence VG No. 02-2       2/7/02 
  Sequence VG No. 02-3       4/8/02 
  Sequence VIA No. 01-2       11/19/01 
  Sequence VIB No. 01-5       12/7/01 
  Sequence VIB No. 02-1       4/5/02 
  1K/1N No. 02-1        3/19/02 
  M11 No. 02-1        2/25/02 
  M11 EGR No. 02-1       3/22/02 
  T-10 No. 02-1        4/19/02 
  RFWT No. 01-1       10/12/01 
  Two-Stroke Cycle No. 01-2      11/28/01 
  Two-Stroke Cycle No. 01-3      11/28/01 
 

jlz
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Information Letter     Date Issued 
 
Two-Stroke Cycle No. 01-4      11/28/01 

  Two-Stroke Cycle No. 02-1      2/28/02 
  L-33 No. 02-1          3/5/02 

L-37 No. 02-1          2/6/02 
  L-37 No. 02-2           2/19/02 
  L-42 No. 02-1          3/5/02 
 
  
 All of these letters are on the Fall Subcommittee B information letter ballot.  In addition, one 
proposed Sequence IIIF information letter, deemed controversial and likely to receive at least one 
disapprove vote, was pre-balloted within Subcommittee B.  After reviewing three negatives received, the 
Sequence IIIF Surveillance Panel decided not to issue the proposed information letter and will 
recommend that Subcommittee B withdraw the ballot.  
 
 
REFERENCE OILS 
 
 The following reference oils were received and processed by the TMC during the period from 
November 1, 2001 to April 30, 2002. 
 
  Test Type  Oil Code         Quantity (gallons) 
   
  T-10/1R 820-2 6030 
  M11 EGR 830-1 200 
  M11 EGR 830-2 3786 
  1M-PC 873-2 1650 
  VIB/IIIF 1008-1 2675 
  GF-3 1009 1178 
  VIB 539 990 
  HT Foam 66 108 
   
 During this same time period, the TMC made 221 shipments of reference oils containing a total 
of 1,568 individual oil samples.   
 
 
CALIBRATION TEST REPORTING 
 
 During the period from November 1, 2001 to April 30, 2002, 1335 calibration tests were reported 
to the TMC.  Also, during this same period, 93% of all tests reported to the TMC were transmitted 
electronically. 
 
 
TMC SUPPORT FOR GF-4 
 
 The TMC is prepared to provide support to the development of the GF-4 passenger car engine oil 
category.  TMC involvement is anticipated to include participation in any required laboratory visitations, 
matrix oil handling (verification, storage, and distribution), assistance in the development of data 
dictionaries and report forms, review and verification of matrix tests, web site posting of matrix data, and 
overall matrix project management and reporting. 
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BC-5/BCFHD-5 BLEND STATUS 
 
 The new blends (batch 5) of BC and BCFHD, calibration oils used in the Sequence VIB test, 
were completed in April.  Analytical data show the oils to be close re-blends of the baseline blends BC-2 
and BCFHD-3.  The oils have been shipped to the test labs and sixteen engine test verification runs are 
being scheduled. 
 
 
ELECTRONIC DISTRIBUTION OF TMC DOCUMENTS 
 
 Essentially all TMC documents are now being distributed to industry mailing lists electronically.  
We have standardized on the PDF format for email distribution as well as for web site posting.  While the 
US Mail remains an option, its use for mass distributions of TMC letters and memos has been virtually 
eliminated. 
 
 
TMC ANALYTICAL LAB RECOGNIZED BY CMU 
 
 The Carnegie Mellon University Department of Environmental, Health and Safety (EH&S) 
recently recognized the TMC for maintaining one of the top performing University laboratories in the 
areas of personnel safety and environmental compliance.  The TMC laboratory was one of four, out of 
126 audited laboratories, to score 100% on the assessment.  This finding resulted from an exhaustive two-
year, campus-wide audit by EH&S and affirms the ongoing TMC commitment to safety and 
environmental compliance.  The TMC warehouses are maintained in similar compliance, though no 
corresponding category was designated in the audit.  The TMC analytical laboratory is staffed by Michael 
Lane and supervised by Tom Schofield. The warehouse is staffed by Ron Renaldi and Bryan Matrazzo 
and supervised by David Hooper. 
 
 
 
JLZ/jlz 
 
Attachment 
 
c:  ASTM Test Monitoring Board  
    ftp://ftp.astmtmc.cmu.edu/docs/test_monitoring_board/TMC-6-2002.pdf 
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D02.B BALLOT RESULTS 
(Ballot 02-03)  

 
Proposed Information Letter 
Closing Date:  May 8, 2002 

 
Ballot Responses from Voting Members 

 
Return = 40/59 (68%)   

 
 

Approve Disapprove Abstain 
 
 
Proposed Sequence IIIF Letter No. 02-X                            24                         2                     14 

 
 

Disapprove Comments 

Michael McMillan 

Michael Riley 

Robert Olree (non-voting) 

 

Other Comments 

None 
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D02.B BALLOT RESULTS  
(Ballot 02-04) 

 
TMC Information Letters 

Closing Date:  June 3, 2002 
 

Ballot Responses from Voting Members 
 

Return = 40/59 (68%)   
 
 

Approve Disapprove Abstain 
 
TMC Information Letters 

1.  Sequence IIIF Letter No. 02-1 27 0 13     
2.  Sequence IIIF Letter No. 02-2 27 0 13 
3. Sequence IIIF Letter No. 02-3 26 0 14   
4. Sequence IVA Letter No. 02-1 25 0 15 
5. Sequence IVA Letter No. 02-2 26 0 14   
6. Sequence VG Letter No. 02-1 27 0 13 
7. Sequence VG Letter No. 02-2 27 0 13 
8. Sequence VG Letter No. 02-3 27 0 13 
9. Sequence VIA Letter No. 01-2 25 0 15 

10. Sequence VIB Letter No. 01-5 26 0 14 
11. Sequence VIB Letter No. 02-1 27 0 13 
12. 1K/1N Letter No. 02-1 26 0 14 
13. M11 Letter No. 02-1 26 0 14 
14. M11EGR Letter No. 02-1 26 0 14 
15. T-10 Letter No. 02-1 25 0 15 
16. RFWT Letter No. 01-1 25 0 15 
17. Two-Stroke Cycle Letter No. 01-2 19 0 21 
18. Two-Stroke Cycle Letter No. 01-3 19 0 21 
19. Two-Stroke Cycle Letter No. 01-4 19 0 21 
20. Two-Stroke Cycle Letter No. 02-1 19 0 21 
21. L-33 Letter No. 02-1 22 0 18 
22. L-37 Letter No. 02-1 24 0 16 
23. L-37 Letter No. 02-2 23 0 17 
24. L-42 Letter No. 02-1 24 0 16  
 

 

Disapprove Comments 

None 
 
 

Other Comments 

Item #15 – Paul Hobson – suggested wording changes for Section 8.4.1 referred to Mack S. P. 




